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Dear Epworth Family,
I write this on a humid August morning, just after the start of the new school year.  On Sunday, we promoted many of our Sunday Schoolers to their new classes, which will start in September.  We gave out attendance awards, Bibles, and acolyte awards, too.  It’s a good time to make a fresh start, so if you’ve been traveling this summer, come on back and let’s learn and grow together.
If you haven’t been at home this summer, you might not have seen the new paint, carpet, and chairs in our sanctuary. The repairs/renovations look fabulous, and we also have new crosses hanging on the chancel walls, a gift from this year’s vacation Bible school kids, who created the wonderful mosaic pattern using wood and colorful buttons.  
The Monday and Thursday Bible reading groups are continuing, with an average of about twenty folks divided between the two groups.  I know that many more of you picked up the reading list so you can follow along at home.  Anyone who wishes to join up is always welcome! We meet on Mondays at 7pm and Thursdays at 9:30 in the Inner Circle classroom. Muffins-n-More continues to meet for fun, fellowship, refreshments, and sometimes a brief educational component every Tuesday morning at ten, also in the Inner Circle room.  These groups meet year-round.
As our youth groups, choirs, and program areas start their fall schedules, I want to celebrate the many awesome volunteers who make good things happen here.  From A for Acolytes through B for bells and C for choir and Centershot, we have all kinds of talent!  We also have B for building committee through T for Trustees, because a space this size needs careful attention.  We have F for Food Pantry and for Finance Committee, S for Social life (with movies, Linger Longer, and the new 3 Plus 1 dinners, which are a lot like the Hearth & Home dinners that some of you remember), V for VBS ( Workshop of Wonders was wonderful!), and Y for all our youth groups and children’s ministries.  I am so lucky that I get to see all these work areas in action; everything here is open to anyone who wants to stop by, so feel free to check out the programs that seem interesting to you.  And, if there’s something you would like to begin (or re-start) let us know, too.  For example, we’ve been able to tie knots and pray over quilts for two of our sick members the last couple of weeks, because Helen and Janet (and others) are working with the Prayer Quilt ministry.  
A church is always in motion (or anyway it
 should
 be) and among our transitions recently have been blessings and goodbyes to two of our active church families, as life pulls them on to new places.  We wish Ruth and Steve Hollandsworth much happiness in Florida, and Larry Chew and Dannette Lowry the same in Indiana.  The loving God who brought them into our lives will go with them as they move away, and we will welcome others, strangers to us but not to God, who will join us on our faith journey.  
Finally, let me say how much I appreciate the groups working to plan our fall family retreat, and to continually enliven our worship and outreach---the enthusiasm and creativity that everyone brings to these conversations is a gift to me and to the whole church.  Plan now to attend the fall family retreat at Cedar Lakes, and to come worship with us every Sunday morning as we move into the cool crisp days of 
Autumn
.  
God Bless You this day and always,
Terry
) (
Message from Rev. Deane
)
 (
SAVE THE DATE!! 
November 7, 8, and 9
th
, 2014
 
for
 the
EPWORTH CHURCH RETREAT
“Building Community”
Mark your Calendar Now!
When:  
  November 7, 8, and 9
th
 (Friday evening, Saturday, and Sunday morning).
Where:  
Cedar Lakes in Ripley.
Who:  
Everyone is encouraged to attend.  There will be activities and worship for all ages.
Cost:  
 
The cost for the retreat is $20.00 per adult.  Children under 18 are FREE.  If you or your family 
is
 interested in attending, but are hesitant about the cost, please contact the church office to inquire about a financial scholarship.  
 
Registration:
  We would like to get an idea of how many are interested in attending the retreat, please complete the form below and turn in to the church office.
REGISTRATION FOR EPWORTH CHURCH RETREAT
November 7-9, 2014
NAMES
        M/F
AGE OF CHILDREN
__________________
________________           
________
    
            _____________________
____
______________________________
       
________
_____________________
____
______________________________
       
________
_____________________
____
______________________________
       
________
_____________________
PHONE NUMBER
S
:  _______________________(H)   ________________________(C)
Attend Fill Time with Lodging and Meals?   YES         NO   
 
Comme
nts______________
__________
________
________
_______________________________________
_________________________________________________________________________________________
)
 (
Acolytes:
  If you are in 2
nd
 thru 5
th
 grade and want to be an acolyte contact Shelia Lokant @ 304-532-8997
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We will begin practicing on September 17 @ 5:30 pm in the Choir room.  If you are interested in being part of this ministry contact Greta Tyler 
)[image: ][image: ] (
September 27 @ 7pm
Free Movie
Free Snacks
“Heaven is for Real”
A great movie for all ages.
You don’t want to miss this!!
) (
KINGS KIDS
JR. YOUTH GROUP
The King’s Kids will resume
Sunday
 night, September 7, 2014
 @ 
6
pm
In the fellowship center
Anyone in grades 1-5
 is
 invited to come 
           
and
 join the fun
)[image: ] (
Let's make a joyful noise! 
All of Epworth's children (from age 2 to 102) are invited to join our Children's Choir this year! When we get together for our practices, we explore the church, sing, dance, and play our instruments--not to mention eating yummy snacks and getting prizes from our Treasure Box! It's a whole lot of fun, and we want you to join in! Our first practice this year will be on 
September 7th at 6:00 in the Wesley Chapel
. Parents, be sure to come and let us know whether you want our regular practices to be Sunday evenings (at 6:00) or Sunday mornings (at 9:00 before Sunday School). We want every kid to be able to come to choir and sing praises to our Awesome God! If you have any questions in the meantime, just talk to Georgia (372-6918 or gkhughes77@aol.com). See you on September 7th!
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Assignment
Sept. 7
Sept. 14
Sept. 21
Sept. 28
Liturgist
Frank Hughes
Ingrid Lee
Mike Tillinghast
Youth
Greeters
David & Yvette Showen
John & Cookey Gunther
Ralph & Lois Nuckles
Ben & Kathy Selbe
Acolytes
Rory Holmes
Summer Hartley
Tori Rotenberry
Gavin Curry
Zoe Miles
Lauren Bailey
Brock Matson
Luke Matson
Infant Nursery
Alyssa Perry
Haley Taylor
Laura Taylor
Janice Stemple
Toddler Nursery
Tonya Gorrell
Erica McVay
Georgia Webb
Monica French
Children’s Church
Kelsea Casto
Erica McVay
Julie Morris
Janet Strohl
Mike Knopp
Michelle Rotenberry
No Children’s Church
Head Usher
Keith Rake
Don Henthorne
David Raines
Hazel Parsons
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Stewards 
for September
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 (
Assignment
Oct. 5
Oct. 12
Oct. 19
Oct. 26
Liturgist
Bea Isner
Children
Cookey Gunther
Youth
Greeters
Ralph & Sandra Summers
Rick & Brenda Greene
Mark & Bea Isner
Chancey, Tonya, Lily & Audra Gorrell
Acolytes
Lily Gorrell
Zoe Miles
Rory Holmes 
Lauren Bailey
Summer Hartley
Gavin Curry
Brock Matson
Luke Matson
Infant Nursery
Marie McCauley
Susan Curry
Volunteer
Volunteer
Toddler Nursery
Alyssa Perry
Kelsea Casto
Lisa Bailey
Haley Taylor
Children’s Church
Georgia Hughes -Webb
Lisa Bailey
No Children’s Church
Beth Miller
Ralph Summers
Mary Jane Anderson
Lisa Bailey
Head Usher
Sherrie Moore
Hazel Parsons
Shelia Lokant
Butch Barnette
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Yard Sale Thank You
The Yard Sale Committee thanks everyone who helped on any way with the successful completion of the summer yard sale.  Polly Hughes and Shelia Lokant manned the checkout table along with Teresa Carmichael and Caleb Bailey.  Lots of United Methodist women and others helped.  The sale netted a profit of approximately $2,000.00, which will be used to continue Epworth as a Rainbow Church and used for other mission projects.
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Youth Update from Mike Knopp
) (
The summer months have ended and school as resumed. I look at each school year as an opportunity for new beginnings. New teachers, new classmates, and a new setting 
gives
 each child an opportunity for a fresh start. This opportunity can also carry into our church life. Sunday night and Wednesday night groups will return after Labor Day weekend.  Sunday School classes "start over" and children are promoted.  This is an excellent chance to make a commitment to one of the programs offered at Epworth. Better yet, try them all out!   Our Sunday night groups are broken into age appropriate groups starting at 6. The Wednesday night session is an all ages group that runs from 6:30-7:45.  Our Sunday school classes have been meeting at 9:45 in the Sanctuary with Reverend Deane before moving to the individual classrooms. It's a great time for fun and fellowship!
 
) (
ALL SAINTS PARTY
The Annua
l All Saints Party is October 26
 from 6-7:30 p.m. in the Fellowship Center.  This is a great party for children from birth to age 100.  There are contests, door prizes, lots and lots of food, new games, tattoo parlor, great prizes and just good fellowship with your church family. Come out and enjoy this wonderful evening of fun.  This is a great opportunity to invite someone into the church for the first time.
We are also asking for donations of new or slightly used toys.  They can be left on the stage in the fellowship center
) (
The Finance Committee
 would like to remind everyone that budget requests for next year are considered this fall.  The deadline for submitting your request, in writing, is September 15.  All committees & work areas are responsible for their own request.   If you don’t ask, you won’t receive.
)[image: ][image: ][image: ] (
   
Stewards for 
October
)
 (
With Sympathy
Our love and sympathy is extended to:
The family and friends of 
Katherine Marie Buchanan
Ruby March
Gary Grimm
Christine Hughes
) (
United Methodist Women will begin the fall season with a luncheon on Monday, Sept. 8 at 12 noon in the Fellowship Center. Debbie Higginbotham will present the program. All ladies of Epworth are invited to share in this afternoon of fellowship and food. This is not covered dish event.
The officers and circle chairman will have a 
meeting  on
 Tuesday , Sept. 2 at 1 p.m. in the parlor. This is a change from the booklet date.
On Tuesday, Oct. 6 the group will share in the pledge service and World Thank offering. The meeting will be at 1 p.m. in the parlor.
The executive committee will meet on Tuesday, Sept. 30 at 1 p.m. in the parlor.
We hope you have enjoyed your summer and will return to our meetings with renewed spirits.
Little Kanawha District meeting will be Saturday, September 26 @ Edgelawn UMC on Parkersburg.  Registration begins at 8:30am.
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General Fund
Donation made in m/o of Phil Casto by John & Cookie Gunther
Donation made in m/o of Charlie Randolph by Hazel Parsons and Carolyn Tippens
Donation made in m/o of Christine Hughes by Jim & Jennie Frashier John & Cookie Gunther and Hazel Parsons
Donation made in m/o of Ruby March by Hazel Parsons
Memorial Fund
Donation made in m/o of Katherine Marie Buchanan by Mark & Bea Isner and Ross & Laura Taylor
Donation made in m/o of Ruby Frances March by Carrie Newton and David Kessel and Lexy
Donation made in m/o of Nell Smith by Pat Holbert
Donation made in m/o Aunt Irene Kelly by Barbara Casto
Donation made in m/o my Mother by Carolyn Tippens
Donation made in Honor of Vernon Fisher 
Andrew Callers
Donation made in m/o of Kather
ine Marie Buchanan by Ingrid Lee
Compassion Fund
Donation made in m/o of Charlie Randolph by Teresa Carmichael
Donation made in m/o of Christine Hughes by Bobbie Goff
 and Benny & Brenda Hunt
Sanctuary Renovation Fund
Donation made in m/o of Christine Hughes by Delbert & Lydia Ludwig
Donation made in m/o Cindy Jones Parsons by Roger & Jane Winter
Donation made in Honor of Hazel Parson’s BIRTHDAY by Ingrid Lee 
Donation made in Honor of Ingrid Lee’s BIRTHDAY by Hazel Parsons
Donation made in Honor of 
Vermon
 Fisher’s BIRTHDAY by John & Cookie Gunther
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MEMORIAL REPORT
) 
 (
Congratulations
To the following Sunday 
School
 students who received their perfect attendance pins
Hunter Miller - 12
th
 year pin
Rae Knopp – 6
th
 year pin
Lucia Webb – 4
th
 year pin
Julianne Knopp – 2
nd
 year pin
Vivien Webb – 1
st
 year pin
) (
The Ripley Convention and Visitors Bureau (CVB) 
meets
 monthly to plan and support upcoming local events.  This summer, Ripley had a great number of visitors, with record participation in the Firecracker, record sales at the Jackson County Jr Fair, and increased sales and attendance at the Art & Craft Fair.  Fall includes many special events, including Viking Fest Band Festival, a Veteran’s Day parade, Charity Challenge, an Evening with Henry Winkler, and trick or treat for our Ripley addresses on Thursday October 30th from 6:00-7:30.  Watch the local papers and the church bulletin notes for more information about community events.
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Too many good things happening and you can’t decide which one to attend?  Well, here’s one scheduling problem RESOLVED:  the Epworth Fall Family Retreat committee is building free time into the Saturday afternoon schedule on November 8th, so you can attend the 100th Birthday Celebration for our Helen Trout (Carolyn 
Morad’s
 mother).  See you at both of these special events!
 
)[image: ] (
ME, YOU, & THEM
Did you hear the news about the group fellowship dinners slated to start up very soon?  Yes, that’s right.  What used to be the “Hearth & Home” dinners in years past wherein couples and/or families got together with each one contributing a part of the meal in each others’ homes or other place, is now the “3+1” dinners.
It’s the same principle and purpose of the former one where hosts were rotated among the group and provided the entrée for the meal.  The others then contributed by adding the salad, vegetable, & dessert.  The +1 comes in when 3 couples/families/individuals are put together by the Social Life Committee to form their group.  Said group can then invite one “entity” of their own choice to join their completed group.  Each completed group meets 3 times, of their own choosing, during the year.  Our church is moving toward getting to know each other better and showing our concern and love for one another even more.  Won’t you join us by signing up?
WON’T YOU STAY AWHILE?
You’ve read in our bulletin about the “Linger Longer” Snacks after Church and the fact that we are asking for classes, groups, or individuals to provide some snacks several times throughout the year. These short-term gatherings are to encourage folks to linger just a little longer in order for us to have a few minutes to fellowship together and just talk to each other following our worship service on Sunday mornings. 
As examples, some from the Inner Circle class provided a snack in July & the Strugglers class is assuming Oct. 26.  Other dates needed are for Sept. 28 & da
tes in Jan., Feb., Apr., & May.  
If you’d like to help by providing a snack or helping someone else sponsor a month, call or see Sue Overmiller.
)
 (
THE “EYES” HAVE IT!
How important are our eyes?  Sight is one of our most important senses.  Don’t think so?  Try closing your eyes and going about your day without your vision.  Not so easy, is it?  We should thank God every day for granting us the blessing of being able to see His wondrous world!
Did you know that there are many references to the eyes in both Testaments of our Bible?  In the Old Testament, 1st Samuel 12:16 says, “Now therefore, stand and see this great thing which the LORD will do before your eyes.”  There’s Job 34:21, “For His eyes are on the ways of man, and He sees all his steps.”  In Psalms 119:18 we find, “Open my eyes, that I may see wondrous things from 
Your
 law.”  Then, from the New Testament, Matthew 7:3 tells us, “And why do you look at the speck in your brother’s eye, but do not consider the plank in your own eye?”  Luke 24:31 says, “Then their eyes were opened and they knew Him; and He vanished from their sight.”  And finally, Revelation 1:7 states, “Behold, He is coming with clouds, and every eye will see Him, even they who pierced Him.”
There can even be references to our eyes that don’t really have to do with vision at all.  How about, “Now I see what you are talking about!”  This is not about vision, but that the mind has grasped something and understood it.  There’s making sure of something with, “See that my orders are followed.”  That is, most certainly, not about vision. Or perhaps, escorting someone (a bit old-fashioned) when a fellow “sees” his date home.  That is not about vision either.
However, what I wish to reference now occurs when all eyes are upon an individual. Said individual turns out to be yours truly.  I’ll explain.  In our former choir seating arrangement, most of our choir members were off to the sides and most sat across from each other.  When I stood before them, just mainly the men in the middle would be most apparent to me.  Yes, yes, I’m getting to it…  Anyway, we had our first choir rehearsal in early August since our renovation has been done.  And this is what happened.  All of our choir members were looking straight ahead…at me…
Yikes!  It was most frightening!
 I wondered, “Where in the world did all of these eyes come from?”  I didn’t know we had that many eyes in the choir. I’ve truly never 
seen
 that many eyes before even though they are the same eyes we’ve always had!
In time, I’m sure that I will become accustomed to it.  But, now I wonder about another sense…the sense of hearing…on your part, that is.  Does the choir sound different to you?  Better, I hope, now that all the voices are unified in direction.  We certainly hope so.
In other news, we’ve added a few new voices this fall and are happy to welcome Krista Bratton (John & Julia Hoffman’s daughter) into our alto section, Christy Parsons (Reva Kelley’s daughter) and Reva, herself, as well as returning member 
Dorma
 Hughes, all to our soprano section.  We are blessed to welcome all of these folks to our choir family and know too, that whether we are seeing or hearing, we are grateful to God for all of our senses and for the many blessings He grants to all of us!  We are also sad to have said goodbye to Larry & Dannette with their move to Indiana.  Too, Steve Hollandsworth (& Ruth, of course) 
have
 moved to Florida.  We wish them all well & many blessings.
Grace & Peace,
Joyce Lawhon
Chancel Choir Director
)
 (
Undie
 Sunday is October 12th.  We will be collecting underwear, sock, t-shirts, etc.  
for
 children from birth to 18.  Items collected will be sent to mission projects.
) (
The Kroger card program will be changing the first of September and as soon as we receive the information from them we will pass it on to the congregation.
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Epworth will be participating in the Shoe Boxes for Operation Christmas Child again this year.  This is a wonderful ministry that gives Christmas gifts to the needy children overseas that would otherwise receive nothing.  The boxes are due the first of November, and we will have more info about them in October. 
)[image: ] (
EPWORTH TO HOST COMMUNITY CHOIR FESTIVAL
This year, on the first Sunday evening in November, will be our turn to host the 4-choir Community Choir Festival.  Two of our sister churches in Ravenswood, 1
st
 U.M. and North U.M., will participate with their choirs together with those of both Calvary and Epworth to present this wonderful evening of praising God in song.  
The entire evening will feature each choir’s presentation of anthems, some congregational singing, and all choirs will combine to form one mass choir to sing for us, too.  For the first time ever, we will be able to utilize our newly renovated sanctuary with its increased size to accommodate all the choristers simultaneously.  We’ve never been able to use our sanctuary before for this event due to its size limitation.
With over 200 expected for the event, we will need lots of help in providing cookies and punch for refreshments provided in our fellowship center following the service.  Make a note now to attend (and bake cookies!) on Sunday evening, November 2, at 7 p.m.
) (
WHERE’S THE STUFF?
You know that little tiny pile of paper towels, soap, toothpaste, 
food.,
 etc., in the front corner of the sanctuary?  Oh, you say you haven’t really noticed it?  Maybe you’ll remember this…how about the “Christmas in July” Sunday we had a while back where we all took a little tag from the Christmas tree?  On those tags were listed various supplies that we could start bringing in so that different projects, like “Adopt-a-Family,” could get a big 
headstart
.
Well, memory being what it is, so many of us have forgotten about our little tags and what was on them.  Whatever shall we do?  A great idea would be, right now; get a bag (or two) and as you go shopping or move around your house, gather up some things like toothpaste, paper towels, canned food, toilet tissue, washing machine detergent, bars of soap, toothbrushes…you know anything you would consider to be a staple… and drop it off in the sanctuary any time.  Let’s see how high we can make that pile of “stuff!”  We might just have to get Pastor Terry a stepladder to preach from!!
)

 (
Pastor:                     Reverend Teresa Deane
Office Pho
ne:          
304-372-3493
Office Hours:          Tues. thru Friday 9am to 12pm
Pastors Cell:            1-304-380-6813
) (
Sunday School      
          
Sundays              
 
9:45 am
Wor
ship                           S
undays             11:00 am
Muffins and More           Tuesdays            10:00 am
Handbells                        Wednesday           5:30 pm
Chancel Choir                 Wednesday          7:00 pm
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MOVIE NIGHT
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